
PROCEEDINGS OF THE FOSTER COUNTY BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS 
August 18th, 2022 

 
At 1:00pm, Chairman Copenhaver called the Foster County Commission Special meeting to order. Roll call 

included Commissioner Pat Copenhaver, Commissioner Becky Hagel, Commissioner Alan Scanson and 

Commissioner David Utke.  Also present was Interim Auditor Ellen Roundy and Nate Monson, Road 

Superintendent. 

 

A culvert needs to be replaced on 66th Ave NE (dump ground highway). Nate Monson, Road Superintendent, 

provided the BOCC a bid from Pat Biel Trucking in the amount of $8,250.08 to replace and install the culvert and 

lay recycled material to finish the work. Commissioner Scanson made a motion to have Monson work with Biel’s on 

getting the road work completed, seconded by Commissioner Utke. Roll call vote: 

• Commissioner Hagel – aye 

• Commissioner Copenhaver – aye 

• Commissioner Scanson – aye 

• Commissioner Utke – aye  

The motion passed.  

 

Monson was hopeful that Biel’s would get to the road as early as Saturday, August 20th, 2022. He expects the road 

to be closed for a day barring no major issues.  

 

With no further business, Chairman Copenhaver adjourned the meeting at 1:10 pm.  

 

 

 

_________________________    _________________________ 

Ellen Roundy      Patrick Copenhaver, Chairman 

Foster County Interim Auditor    Board of County Commissioners 


